WAKE COUNTY FIRE COMMISSION

APPARATUS COMMITTEE

TO:     All Fire Commission Members

1.  The Apparatus Committee along with County Staff and the Budget Office at our last meeting made the decision to move out Tanker Replacement one year, to sustain the current Budget.  However we would like to clarify that this is the current plan and would like to have the option to modify the plan if an emergency replacement comes up.  Then apparatus will work with County staff and the budget committee to re-evaluate...
2.  We have been working with Wake New Hope Fire Department to reduce their Tankers from four (4) to three (3).  After numerous meetings and discussions Wake New Hope has agreed to do this with one of their 1995 Tankers, see attached agreement between Wake New Hope and Wake County.  

3. We are proposing that we purchase this vehicle and replace Wendell Tanker 117 that is currently due for replacement, after consideration of all Departments do Tankers, and discussions with Wendell Fire Department who has agreed to do this, we would place this apparatus in their fleet as a replacement for theirs.  The tanker would then be due for replacement in 2015/16 time frame.  The one stipulation that we would like to pose, is that the Tanker would not be moved to Wendell until the sale of their old one.  Wendell only has one (1) Tanker in their Inventory. 

